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Ladies and Gentlemen, 
Dear Friends, 
 
I would like to begin by wishing you a warm welcome to the Consulate General of France. It 
is a real pleasure to have you here tonight.  
 
I must admit I am more used to promoting France’s excellence in wine, or the finesse of its 
culture, to putting forward French technological innovation in the nuclear and aeronautic 
industry, or my country’s positions on specific international issues – rather than promoting 
the merits of its legal system, and more particularly, its system of arbitrage. Nonetheless, this 
only makes tonight’s event even more interesting, and myself more glad to open it. Paris 
place d’arbitrage vaut bien une messe… 
 
I am glad to open this conference for at least two reasons, one personal, the other more 
professional. 
 
On a personal level, it reminds me of my youth. I had in fact begun my career at the Quai 
d’Orsay as a member of its Legal Affairs Department, and more precisely as a member of the 
lawyers’ team defending the French Government’s interests at all the major international 
courts of justice.  
 
As such, I have pleaded for almost four years in front of the Court of Justice of the European 
Union in Luxembourg. I retain very good memories from that period, especially of cases 
concerning the construction of the Stade de France, or related to the free movement of 
strawberries in Europe, to cite only these two examples.  
 
You may tell me we are to talk about the other method for conflict resolution this evening, the 
one which does not implicate a judge. This is true, but I simply wanted to bring up how much 
I like Law, for its beauty and for its creativity. By the way, I like it so much I married a 
Professor of Public Law, a specialist in International Contract Law! You can easily imagine 
the conversations we have at home… 
 
On a more serious and professional level, the subject of arbitration and the comparison 
between the respective advantages pertaining to the cities of Paris and New York, have to do 
with political and economic influences. We are talking about two different legal systems, and 
two different schools of thought and reasoning. You know as well as I how much the financial 
and commercial issues can also become important in resolving litigations which are brought 
to arbitration.  
 



In this regard, Paris holds some advantages it may put forward: a long experience in the field 
(let us recall that Paris is where the ICC International Court of Arbitration sits since 1923); a 
recently readapted legal framework, which further strengthens the legislative progress made 
to the 1981 law; numerous experts of top quality in all fields of the law; not to mention the 
charms Paris has to offer (which I will not go into right now).  
 
This was the beginning of a sales-pitch you will certainly continue and discuss tonight, along 
with a discussion upon the subtleties and merits of articles 1442 and up, in the French Civil 
Procedure Code.  
 
I wish you all an excellent evening. 
 


